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Sharing the good news of forgiveness and eternal life
- through Jesus Christ.

ST, JOHN'S LUTHERAN CHURCH
IGLESIA LUTERANA SAN JUAN

From the Administrative Assistant’s Desk,

Dear Friends,

The pandemic, with its subsequent lockdowns and restrictions, has posed unique challenges
for churches and their congregations. Last year, in fact, in most cases services for Holy Week
and Easter were not just limited; they were cancelled entirely. Given that Holy Week and
Easter are the most important events in the Christian Church year, it was devastating for
many believers not to be able to participate in a Worship setting for those observances. While
they certainly could (and did) note the important dates in their homes and personal lives, it
was not the same as joining fellow disciples to be led in prayer by a pastor. No palms waving
as they heard the familiar Bible readings about Jesus’ entrance into Jerusalem. No somber
remembrance of Christ’s sacrifice, crucifixion, and death. No celebration of His triumphant
Resurrection, and the subsequent salvation for His followers. There were no Easter egg hunts,
fellowship events, or breakfast potlucks as there had been every year for decades. Few area
churches had the technology to share their services via the Internet, and they would spend
months finding new ways to reach the people who used to weekly populate the pews.

Here in Beloit, the LCMS churches have routinely partnered for many events, and 2020 was
no exception. St. John'’s initially offered a combined broadcast of Sunday services with Messi-
ah Lutheran until the latter was able to install the technology in their own sanctuary. They
also continued to teach their confirmands together, via Zoom classes.

Which brings us to 2021. The prior twelve months have wrought substantial changes in the
way the church community has offered Worship services. Pastors and church councils have
had to often reevaluate their approaches based on the frequent adjustments to CDC recom-
mendations, as well as state and local health protocols. With care, concern, and significant
protections in place, the churches have reopened. For many, Sunday School, Bible study, and
confirmation classes have resumed, and now the people have their eyes eagerly fixed on the
fast-approaching Holy Week, with innovative ideas for Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday,
Good Friday, and Easter Morning services.

During previous Good Friday services, local LCMS pastors have worked together to present
the special Tre Ore Service. The three-hour offering, originally introduced in the seventeenth
century, commemorates Christ’s time on the cross. This year, four area LCMS pastors will
still be teaming up, but from their own churches. Each hour of the unique service will take
place at a different church, and people are invited to those churches for in-person Worship
during the noted times, or they can choose to view part or all of the services on-line.
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